
We are excited to announce we are  
moving ever closer to our $5,000,000 goal for 
the 2010 Fund. The generous response of our 
families and friends has been wonderful and 
we are eagerly working toward participation 
by 100% of Innisfree Families and the Board of 
Directors. Such a broad base demonstrates to 
other groups and foundations the impressive 
commitment made by those closest to Innisfree. 
Our eagerness to support and enhance daily 
lifesharing in our village will galvanize others 
to join us in this challenge. 

The 2010 Development Committee is glad to 
report 4.5 million dollars in pledges have been 
committed to 2010 Campaign and a portion of 
that is already in hand. The dollars collected to 
date are critical to address the challenges facing 
Innisfree today. These three core challenges are: 
1) Ensuring 
scholarships 
and facili-
ties meet our 
evolving 
needs, 2) 
Attracting 
and retaining 
exceptional 
Volunteers, 
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and 3) Providing appropriate work for our 
coworkers throughout their lifetimes.

Gratefully the response to our 2010 Campaign 
has been encouraging. We continue to work 
hard to reach our goal and hope that if you 
have not made a gift before that you will now.  
We are especially committed to building our 
endowment to ensure Innisfree’s future for all 
who call this village home.  Please join us today 
and contact Carolyn Ohle at 434 823-5400 or	  
villagedirector@aol.com.

2010 Campaign Update

Many hands were needed  
to erect the new hoop house 
–expanding the vegetable 
garden’s growing space and 
giving coworkers important work 
throughout the winter.

New volunteers 
at Innisfree try to 
“untie the knot”  

at our fall  
Volunteer retreat.



Sometimes when I’m walking 
along a trail in the woods the 
route gets faint and seems to 
disappear. The trees and bushes 
no longer seem to part helping 
me to be certain how to  
proceed. I get a little confused 
and don’t know which way to 
go... I look left and right,  
sometimes even back up to try 
to retrace my steps a few feet to 
see if I have strayed from my path.

That happens here at Innisfree, too. We get 
so busy, so involved in the important tasks of 
our days that sometimes we lose track for a 
moment of where we’re going and what is  
really important in this life after all.

This is why we have loved having a friend  
like John Dickinson. John has been our  
compass, our village guide. And even now as 

we think back on his 
35 years at Innisfree 
and remember  
special moments  
with him, John is 
helping us find our 
way and remember 
why we chose to live 
together here on this 

Sharon Snyder and her  
husband Lonnie welcomed our 

newest community member, 
Ariel Rowan Murray Snyder, 

to their family on Dec. 23.

Our Village Guide
by Carolyn Ohle

Chris B. and Mark M.  
brought home medals in the 
Alpine Ski Championships  
held in Wintergreen.

farm. He was a master and 
taught the lessons patiently, 
again and again because often 
it appears perhaps we didn’t 
really get it the first time. 
John taught us by showing 
us, by being a living example.

Affectionately known as  
John D, John’s greatest 
accomplishment was the 

boundless love he gave to this world. In his 
three-and-a-half decades in the Innisfree  
lifesharing community, John touched more than 
350 volunteer houseparents from 25 countries 
and 40 states and showed love and forgiveness 
to the oldest and newest of community  
members without distinction.

Joining the Innisfree community in 1971, its 
first year, John loved living on this farm. He 
greeted the mornings with delight, celebrated 
the Innisfree mountains daily, gathered  
feathers, carried milk cans, folded napkins, 
gave bear hugs, kissed babies 
and pretty women, ate  
most anything for years 
regardless of having no teeth 
– and made friends  
wherever he went.

What a powerful legacy  
John has left this village. 
He has shown us the way 
toward community. He 
remains our compass.

Andy enjoys all the 
outdoor work in the 
village.



From Melinda: Even though he called me 
and Reto hippies he liked us, but he espe-
cially loved our son, 
Krishna. While living  
at Sunflower, Krishna 
and I spent many 
hours watching Joe 
milk the cows and 
feed the pigs. Joe used 
to squirt the milk from 
the cow right into 
Krishna’s mouth.  One 
of Krishna’s favorite activities was to sit on a 
chair and pretend he was milking a cow.  His 
Swiss grandparents got a kick out of this.
 	

One time Joe even gave Krishna 
a pig of his own. Once Krishna’s 
pig was reintroduced to the barn 
scene, Joe would pick Krishna 
up and put him on his pig’s 
back and let Krishna ride him 
like a horse. Krishna loved this 
and so did Joe.
 
I don’t know how many times 
Krishna would be outside  
playing in front of Sunflower 
and he would see the tractor out 
in the fields and go running 
after it.  This always scared me.  
But Joe would always stop the 
tractor and pick Krishna up and 
take him for a ride to Krishna’s 
delight.  Joe was an incredible 
guy.  His friendship meant a lot 
to us.

 
From Phyllis: Joe’s care – the extra-ordinary 
care – for cows, for the land, for things and 
even people, beneath his gruff exterior, is  
something hard to ever expect again from one 
person.  When my father died Joe told me, 

At the end 
of December 
Innisfree said 
good-bye to 
another pillar of 
our community, 
the second in 
just two short 

months. Joe Coleman, the farm manager for our 
village from the very beginnings of Innisfree, 
passed away. Any words used to describe Joe 
feel so small in comparison to the man.

Innisfree is what it is today, looks as it does 
today because of Joe Coleman. His strong back 
felled the trees, his unfailing commitment  
tended our animals, his keen 
tracking kept us all safe and 
in our warm houses at night. 
Joe’s sure hands built and 
mended our fences, his reliable 
eye for detail kept our farm 
land beautiful, and his kind 
heart was always looking out 
for the vulnerable people of 
Innisfree. Though seemingly 
rough as sandpaper, Joe was a 
tender-hearted man beneath 
the bull-dog exterior. A few 
stories from former volunteers 
help to show how very much 
Joe was a part of Innisfree.

From Monty: I was quite fond 
of Joe and always enjoyed 
talking with him, and  
whenever possible  
learning from him.  His  
intuitive sense of the physical world and  
ability to shape and mend it was truly amazing.  
To me, Joe represented an older, “pre-hippie” 
version of Innisfree which I could only access 
through him.  I will miss him.   
Rest in peace, Joe. 

A Legendary Man

continues on next page
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Wish List
(New or good condition, please)

4 Kitchen Chairs
Pasta maker

TV table/Entertainment shelf
Fireplace tools

Cusinart
Electric Tea Kettle

Wheelbarrows or Garden Carts
Hand Pruners & 

Other sturdy garden hand tools

If you need us to provide transportation
for any donations, please let us know.

Thanks

Giving to Innisfree has 
never been easier. 
Please remember the 
donor’s button on  
our website.
www.innisfreevillage.org

“they don’t make them 
like that any more.” That is 
exactly how I feel about Joe.

How can we honor a man 
who devoted 57 years to 
the careful tending of this 
land, this farm that became 
Innisfree Village? By  
remembering him and  
telling his stories  
for decades to come. For 
someone larger than life  
like Joe Coleman, that will 
be an easy task to fulfill.

continued

New folks at Innisfree, Elizabeth and Miseon,  
get into the spirit at the costume party.



A record year has come to a close. In 2007 we bid farewell to old friends and welcomed two  
new little ones. You remembered and honored many of our greater Innisfree Family through  
donations and gifts to our village and our special 2010 Fund. A special thanks to those you sent 
gifts in honor or memory of Dr. Harry Blum,  Joe Coleman, John Dickinson, Phil Gair, John and 
JoAn Gronemeyer, Robin McCarty, Judith McCauley, and Mr. Charles “Pop Pop” Vogelfanger.

Innisfree Donors 2007
Ms. Lenora G. Abrams
Mr. William Adams
Mr. Eric G. Anderson
Mr. Wes Andrews
Mr. Will Arburn
Gene and Jeannie Arnold
Mr. Louis Avner
Ms. Ella P. Baker
Mr. Rick Behr
Ms. Madaleine Berley
Ms. Margot Bermudez
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Bludorn
Mr. and Mrs. Charlie Bolyard
Richard and Kathleen Bonnie
Ms. Barbara Bass Botts
Mr. Rufus Cole Botzow &  

Ms. Heidi Scrable
Mr. and Mrs. John W. Boyle, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Bradfield
Joni and Paul Brinkman
Mr. and Mrs. Sydney P. Britt
Brown Honda
Mr. William Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Sterling L. Brubaker
Ms. Constance Buchanan
Ms. Nancy M. Burlin
Mrs. Martha Stahr Carpenter
Robert and Mary Chandler
Mr. and Mrs. Alan David Cirker
Ms. Muriel Clarke
Ms. Terry M. Coffey
Commonwealth of Virginia 

Campaign
Ms. Mary Jane Coursen & Friends
Ms. Sally S. Crock
Mr. Gal Crump
JoAnn and David Dalley
Joseph J. David, M.D.
Beth and Gerry Davis
Richard F. and Linda K. DeMong
Mr. and Mrs. Howard Diamond
Dina Brill Dorfan Trust
Ms. Heloise D. Herbert Dornin
Mark S. and Jonadell Dray
Dr. Craig Dreilinger &  

Ms. Amanda Ford

Robert and Elizabeth Dush
R. Jack Eastham III, M.D.
Ms. June Eichbaum
Barbara and Michael Elwell
Mr. and Mrs. John D. Evans
Douglas and Laurie Fahl
Ms. Audrey S. Fenton
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas S. Field
Mr. Michael Fleisher
Mr. Lee Folger
Mr. and Mrs. John T. Frasier
Mark and Barbara Fried
Jonathan Fried Trust
Ms. Peggy Lou Gair
Mr. and Mrs. James N. Galloway
Mr. and Mrs. James H. Gelwicks
Mr. Robert H. Gettlin
Pete, Sarah, Emily and  

Susanna Gilbert
Phil and Judy Gilbert
Mr. and Mrs. A. B. Glover, Jr.
Morton L. Goldstein, M.D.
Alexandra and Stephen Gorman
Sue and Dennis Gosnell
Mary Moon Graebner
Green Family Foundation
Janet and Allan Green
Mark and Reagan Greenfield
Mrs. William Greenough
Mr. Henry Griffin & Ms. Pam Wintle
Mr. and Mrs. John H. Grover
Mr. and Mrs. Irving Gruber
Ms. Liz Harbison
Susan and G. Burton Harbison
Mr. King Harris
Ms. Merrily Helgeson
Michael and Melissa Hentges
Mr. William Herbert
Ms. Georgia H. Herbert
Ms. Kate Holaday
Betsy and Mark Hochstein
The Gertrude and Philip Hoffman 

Philanthropic Fund of the United 
Jewish Federation Foundation

Mrs. James F. Horan
Mr. Gary Horvath

Ms. Joyce Hughes
Mr. Jerome A. Ix
William and Sarah Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. David A. Juergens
Matthew and Anne Kaufman
Mr. William J. Kehoe
John T. and Melinda McK. Kenney
Ms. Carolyn R. Kilday
Kilday & Associates
Kieran Kilday & Melinda Robinson
Terry and Wes Kitchens
Joanne and Harry Knapp
Ms. Carole Kolker
Tom and Jeannette Koonce
Ms. Catherine M. Kosa
Mr. and Mrs. George R. Kruer
Mr. Aaron Kutz
Mrs. Helen Lasagna
Ms. Kristin Lasagna &  

Mr. Dominic Starsia
Maryjane and Jane Ledyard
Stan and Binkie Lentz
Ms. Nancy Lesher
Monroe and Rosalie Lesser
Mr. and Mrs. Kerry Levin
Mr. and Mrs. Irving Levitt
Keith and Kim Lewis
Mr. and Mrs. James Lewis
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Luria
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Luria
Jay and Nyla Mack
Sanford and Marcia Mackman
Mr. Walter T. Matia
The Mazur Family Foundation
Mr. William I. McCarty
Mr. and Mrs. Jay A. McDonald
Malcolm and Sonia R. McDonald 

Foundation
Greg and Monique McDonough
Mr. & Mrs. Frank A. McDonough
Ms. Martha McNeal
Dr. and Mrs. Bernard I. Michaels
Timothy and Virginia Michel
Ms. Carol Miller
Lore and Bill Millick
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick Mitchell

We say a big Thank You to all our donors!



Dave and Alice Moat
Dr. and Mrs. David L. Morris
Mr. and Mrs. William F. Murdy
Angela	 Murphy & Michael Schwartz
Mr. Lynwood Napier  

(T & N Printing)
National Capital Region Community	

 Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Nelson
Ms. Sue Nelson & Mr. Warren Byrd
Ms. Bridget Nicholson
Ms. Susanna Nicholson
Tom and Sherry Nicholson
Roger and Barbara Nozaki
Bill and Ellie O’Sullivan
Liz Ohle
Carolyn Ohle and Todd Cooper
Abraham and Shirlee Oler
Ms. Mildred Ostrowsky
Owen Charitable Foundation
Stuart and Beverly Patz
David and Patti Pearce
Mr. and Mrs. John M. Pearce
Mr. and Mrs. Wilbur B. Pearce
K.K. and Larry Pearson
Carol and John Pflug
Mr. Steve Pifer
Ms. Alice D. Pratt
Mr. H. Peter Pudner &  

Ms. Judith A. O’Connell
Ms. Joan Saidman Reeves
Mr. Lloyd M. Rives
Mrs. Rosemary Robinson
Mr. Frank L. Robinson, III
Ms. Helen D. L. Rodman
Tiby and Fred Rosenberg
Ms. Marion W. Ross
Ms. Sarah Elizabeth Royall
Deborah and Peter Rucci
Mr. Perry J. Saidman
Ms. Beth Saidman &  

Mr. David Brinkman
Ms. Elizabeth M. Sampson
Bruce and Geri Schirmer
Ms. Alaina Schroeder &  

Mr. John Loy
Mr. Charles Schudt
Dr. and Mrs. William J. Shapiro
Mr. Allan Shapiro
Roey and Paula Shaviv
Ms. Polly Ashby Sheets
Ms. Sarah Shields & Mr. Sam Britt
Ms. Jehudit Shvartzbard
Charles and Gertrude Spang
Ms. Annie Stafford
Paul and Gloria Stanier
Mr. Craig R. Sullivan
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Thompson
Ms. Linda Thomsen &  

Mr. Don Cornwell
Mr. and Mrs. George Tiedeman

Lynn and Frank Toth
Ms. Susan Tufts
Ms. Mary J. Vaughan
Jo Anne and Bill Walker
Lindsay and Colleen Walter
Ms. Lee Walters
Ms. Amy Webb
Ms. Sally Wells
Mr. Hugh West
Westminster Presbyterian Church
Ms. Cynthia J. Westley
Mr. and Mrs. Robert H. Wieboldt
Mrs. James C. Wieboldt

“2010” Campaign Donors
Our Board of Directors, in concert with the entire Innisfree 
Community, has undertaken our most ambitious fundraising 
effort in our 35+ year history. Our 2010 Campaign is a  
multi-year effort to create a critically important fund to  
foster implementation of new and exciting opportunities. This 
Campaign has the goal of endowing each of our initiatives 
– enhancing our scholarship fund, creating new and maintaining 
existing physical structures, attracting and retaining our  
exceptional volunteers, and providing suitable work for our 
coworkers in all stages of their lives. The people listed below 
have stepped forward to lead this effort. We hope you will join 
them to ensure that these initiatives can be fully implemented.

Mrs. E.C. Wight, Jr.
Dr. and Mrs. Morton C. Wilhelm
Dr. and Mrs. Michael E. Williams
Mike and Jerry Williams
Ms. Audine M. Williams
Ms. Carrie M. Willson
Ken and Mikhila Wirfel
Mr. and Mrs. Harry L. Wise
D. Chris and Susan Withers
Andrew Wolf, M.D.
Mr. George Worthington IV
Mr. Donald Yesnik

Anonymous	
Joe and Phoebe	 Antrim
Ms. Daphne Arkus-Duntov
Better Living Foundation
Konrad and Perry Busse
Ms. Martha Carpenter
Mr. Gal Crump
Richard F. and Linda K. DeMong
Dr. Craig Dreilinger and  

Ms. Amanda Ford
Friedman Charitable Foundation
Mark and Barbara Fried
Ms. Georgia H. Herbert
Ms. Carolyn  Kilday
Kilday & Associates
Kieran Kilday & Melinda Robinson
The Kimsey Trust
Terry and Wes Kitchens
Mrs. Helen Lasagna
Kim and Keith Lewis
Greg and Monique McDonough
Lore and Bill Millick
Dave and Alice	 Moat

Tom and Sherry Nicholson
Carolyn Ohle
Ernest Ohle
Ms. Mildred Ostrowsky
Betty Pearce
Speakman Charitable Foundation
Mr. Kevin Sweeney
Ms. Alice P.  Turner
David and Leora Vincenti

Paul keeps busy on his bike with his many deliveries.

We have checked our donor records carefully, but apologize if we have made an error. 
If your name is listed incorrectly or has been omitted, please contact Carolyn at 
villagedirector@aol.com.


